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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 

Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $10 OTHERWISE $17 

Boxed classified ads $17 

1/8 Page $17 
¼ Page  $30 
½ Page  $47 
Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
¼ Page  $16 
½ Page  $22 
Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required 

 
 

 
HAPPY CANADA DAY 

 

HERITAGE PARK 
Eaton House & CN Station 

Open 1:30pm to 4:30pm daily 

July & August 

Town of Eatonia News 
 

Town Crew and Town Office 
will be closed on  

Wednesday, July 1st 
 

 

Watering Hours 
Even house can water on even calendar day 
and odd house numbers can water on odd 
calendar days. You can water morning and 

evening from 7:00 to 10:00. 

***When mowing your lawns 

please do not blow your grass 

clippings onto the streets*** 
 
 
 

The fire ban for the Town of Eatonia 

has been lifted. Please ensure open 

fire pits are small and not used 

when the winds are high to avoid 

blowing hot embers. 

Please watch for posters in the 

event that the fire ban has to be 

imposed again if the weather 

remains dry and hot. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

 
 

 

**Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22nd of each** month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad. 

 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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2014 Financial Statement 
 As per Section 185 of The Municipalities Act 
summary of the 2014 Financial Statements  

for the Town 
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From July – December, 2015 a 1% 
penalty per month will be charged 

on all current taxes still outstanding. 
In January, 2016 a 10% penalty will 
be charged on all outstanding taxes. 

 
 

 

The town is purchasing 2 black granite 
benches mounted on a gray 

foundation and placing them beside 
the memorial wall at the Eatonia 

Cemetery.  If anyone is interested in 
making a donation towards the 

benches, please contact or stop by the 
town office.  A donation receipt will be 

issued for any donations received. 
Contact Town Office @ 306.967.2251 

Or Email to eatonia@sasktel.net 

 

SCREENINGS PROJECT 

Thanks to the following for their 

donations: 

KEVIN BUTT 

Also thanks to Lee’s Grain Cleaning 

for use of the truck, Debbie Bredy & 

Marsollier Petroleum for fuel for the 

truck, Somerville Farms (2014) Ltd. 

for donating trucking to Kindersley.
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Rural Municipality of Chesterfield No. 261 

 

**FIRE BAN** 
In Effect in the R.M. of CHESTERFIELD #261 

UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 
ABSOLUTELY NO FIRES  

OF ANY KIND 
THIS INCLUDES FIREWORKS  

& FIRE PITS 
This ban will only be lifted when conditions improve. Watch for posters or contact the  

R.M. Office at (306)967-2222 for more information 

 

TENDER FOR ROADSIDE SPRAYIING 
Rural Municipality of Chesterfield No. 261 invites tenders for roadside weed spraying; 
contractor to provide equipment and should have pesticide applicator licensing and 

insurance; may bid on per mile basis, for specific locations or areas, or whole municipality; 
Need for 2015 and possibly future years. 

Send written bids to RM 261, PO Box 70, Eatonia, SK  S0L 0Y0, fax. 306-967-2424, or 
email rm261@sasktel.net a.s.a.p. 

 
TENDER TO SHINGLE & PAINT 

The municipality requests tenders for replacement of No. 1  cedar shingles and exterior 
painting of the Royal Canadian School building on SE 28-25-26-3; shingles and paint will be 
provided by the municipality; tenders to be submitted by July 14, 2015 to the municipality. 

Send written bids to RM 261, PO Box 70, Eatonia, SK  S0L 0Y0, fax. 306-967-2424, or 
email rm261@sasktel.net a.s.a.p. 

 
 
 
 

mailto:rm261@sasktel.net
mailto:rm261@sasktel.net
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July Rec News 
Swimming Pool 

Swimming Lessons 

All lessons times are decided once 

registrations are in and instructors can 

plan according to numbers, everyone will 

be notified of their times once they’ve 

been decided (this can be a week to a few 

days in advance). There are no lessons 

on weekends.  Lessons take place in the 

mornings with the exception of Set 1 

which is after school.  We offer all levels 

of Red Cross swimming lessons in each 

set.  If you are unsure in which level to 

register call the pool at 967-2401. 

Important:  To those attending swimming 

lessons please keep distractions at a 

minimum while lessons are in progress.  

Talking or other kids playing or running 

on the deck can distract the students 

from learning and make teaching more 

difficult.  Absolutely no one is allowed in 

the pool other than those participating in 

lessons during their lesson times. 

 
 

 

 

Registration forms will be available at the 

swimming pool, by email, or download 

from the town website at www.eatonia.ca  

 

2nd Set: June 29 –July 10 

3rd Set:  July 13-24 

4th Set:  July 27-31* 

5th Set:  August 10-14* 

6th Set:  August 17-21* 

 

Space is limited so register early.  

Register at the pool or the rec office 

(until the pool is opened for the season) 

* Please keep in mind when registering 

your children in the one week sets that 

they are more intense and are better 

suited to stronger and more proficient 

swimmers. Some swimmers are unable to 

complete all the skills required in one 

week. 

If you have taken lessons from a different 

provider then Red Cross just mark on 

the registration form the last level 

completed and the name of the provider 

(i.e.: Lifesaving Society, etc) and you will 

be placed in the appropriate Red Cross 

level. 
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2015 Swimming Pool Fees 
Season Pass:  

Family-$300  

Adult-$200      

Student-$200     

Preschool/Senior-$125  

   

Daily Pass:  Punch Card (10 Swims): 

Famly-$15  Adult-$50                

Adult-$5  Student-$50  

Student-$5  Preschool-$20 

Preschool-$2 

Aquasizes/Lane Swim Drop-in Fee: $5  

Aquasizes/Lane Swim Season Pass: $100

  

Red Cross Swim Preschool:   

$60 with pass; $65 without 

Red Cross Swim Kids:   

$65 with pass; $70 without 

PUBLIC SWIMMING 

Monday –Friday: 1pm – 5pm & 7pm – 9pm 

(EXCEPT WEDNESDAY - Public 

swimming is 2-5pm & 7-9pm) and  Saturday & 

Sunday: 1pm – 5pm & 7pm – 9pm 

AQUASIZES (weekdays)—8am-9am 

 (July only ) Must pre-register by calling the 

pool  

LANE SWIM: Monday –Friday 6-7pm  

 

Check out the Town of Eatonia website 

www.eatonia.ca , the Eatonia Newsletter and  

watch for posters to keep informed! 

 

Summer Playground Program 

Games, crafts, activities & fun at the 

arena for kids ages 4 & up.  The cost is 

$2.00/day from 9:00am – noon. 

July Dates: 1, 3, 6, 8, 10, 13, 15, 17, 21, 

22, 23, 29, & 31 

August Dates: 10, 12, 14, 17, 18, & 21 

Watch for posters! 
 

 

 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@sasktel.net 
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Eatonia Oasis Living News ~ May and June 2015
We have had a couple of very busy, fun-filled months at E.O.L. We have our flowers in and the stand-up 

gardens planted.  We have been spending a lot of time outside, when the weather cooperates, watching 
everything grow! The recent rain has been a blessing! Thank you to everyone who has donated flowers, seeds, 
pots and such.  It is much appreciated. If anyone would like to help with watering and weeding, let us know! 
There has also been a lot of construction happening around us—a building is going up at the edge of town and 
some upgrades going on at the camp ground across the street. There are a few residents who are enjoying 
watching the action!  We have 20 residents living at E.O.L. We welcome Ernal Plum and Gladys Dearborn, who 
have both moved to our care home.  Ernal was here last fall for a short time as a Respite resident, and of 
course Eatonia was Gladys’ home for many years! We hope you both make Eatonia Oasis Living your new 
home! 

We have been continuing with our Morning exercises and Chair Yoga. Thanks once again to Janice 
Burns and friends for coming and including the residents in your program. They miss you when you aren’t 
here!  Other activities include our craft sessions with Marie Smith. Thanks to her and her helpers-Pat Tilbert, 
Janice Burns and Nicole Bailey. They made some beautiful centre pieces for the Mother’s Day Tea. We are still 
holding our weekly Bingos. Nikki Solvberg has been doing her Work Experience through Eaton School with us 
and has been able to assist at Bingo, among other things. It has been great having you around, Nikki!   
 

We must thank the ladies and gentlemen who provide our weekly Church services. Fulfilling the 
residents’ spiritual needs is an essential part of their care.  You are appreciated by the residents and staff.  
Sometimes, attendance may seem low, but the service is very important to the ones who do come! Thank you 
to all of you!  Our service is held on every Wednesday at 2:30 if anyone would like to join us.The Eatonia Health 
Care Auxiliary held a Mother’s Day Tea and Bake Sale on May 9th. This was very well attended and enjoyed by 
all who were there. The Auxiliary raises money to purchase items for the residents of Eatonia Oasis Living. We 
thank you for your support!    
 

Thank you to the Catholic Church ladies who hosted the monthly Birthday party in May.  There were no 
residents with birthdays this month, but Vicki, our activity director, celebrated hers! The ladies brought a cake 
and shared it with all the residents. It was a great afternoon. The party in June was hosted by the Lutheran 
Church ladies, and three residents celebrated their birthdays. Our best wishes go out to Paul Eremenko, 
Gladys Dearborn and Ernal Plum 

The residents had the opportunity to visit the Eaton House in town. The Eatonia Heritage Board 
presented an interactive art show in May, featuring seniors sharing their life stories and memories. Each 
exhibit had a personal art project with an audio excerpt to listen to.The Handivan made two trips to the Eaton 
House while the exhibit was on display. It was thoroughly enjoyed by all that went. Thank you to Wendy Reis, 
Gail Morgan, Anne Reinhardt and Janice Burns for helping with these trips.  We wouldn’t be able to go on trips 
such as these without volunteers. If there are any individuals or group who would like to volunteer their time to 
assist with activities, provide entertainment or just come for a visit, please contact Vicki or Cora at 967-2447.   
 

Our sincere gratitude goes out to all of you who have made a donation of any kind to our facility.  
We appreciate it very much!! Have a Great Summer!! 
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EATONIA OASIS LIVING:   DONATION UPDATE: June, 2015 

 

The following is an acknowledgement of donations since our last update in October of last year, until the 

present date.Eatonia Oasis Living would be unable to operate without the financial support from 

surrounding towns and R.M.s and general donations from the public.   

Donations from RM’s and Town’s: 

 RM of Chesterfield-Boiler/Chiller Replacement    $  50,000.00 

 Town of Eatonia-Boiler/Chiller Replacement   $  10,000.00 

 Town of Eatonia 2015 Grant      $    3,100.00 

 Town of Eston for the 2014/15 Fiscal Year    $    5,000.00 

 RM of Snipe Lake for 2015/16 Fiscal Year      $    8,000.00 

 RM of Kindersley for 2015/16 Fiscal Year    $  15,000.00 

 RM of Prairiedale for 2015/16 Fiscal Year    $    2,000.00 

 Town of Leader for 2015/16 Year     $    1,000.00 

 RM of Newcombe for 2015/16 Fiscal Year    $    2,000.00 

 RM of Milton for 2015/16 Fiscal Year    $    5,000.00 

 RM of Newcombe for 2015/16 Fiscal Year     $    1,000.00 

 RM of Newcome-Boiler/Chiller Replacement   $    1,000.00 

General Donations (Includes Memorial and Private Donations)  $    2,870.00 

Project Donations—Replacement of Boiler/Chiller/Controls  $ 139,549.94    

Eatonia Health Care Auxiliary      $    1,000.00  

Town of Eatonia – Abated Municipal Taxes    $    8,620.64 

As many of you are aware, we have recently completed the installation of two new boilers, a new chiller 

and new controls to operate this machinery as well as new wireless thermostats throughout the entire 

building.  The total cost of this project was $384,167.36. We have raised a total of $149,549.94 to date. We 

have further commitments from the Town of Eatonia and The Eatonia Lions Club over the next two years, 

along with grants and rebates, totaling over $60,000. The Eatonia Community Service Co-operate has 

partnered with us to make this project happen, so our fundraising efforts are far from over. If you haven’t 

made a donation and wish to do so, please contact us. Farmers, please consider donating your screenings to 

the Eatonia Community Service Co-operative.   

We would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for their generous support of our facility, 

financially and otherwise. If you have any questions, concerns or suggestions, do not hesitate to call 

 The Office at (306) 967-2447. 

~Eatonia Oasis Board of Directors. 
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EATONIA OASIS LIVING BOILER/CHILLER REPLACEMENT 

 

Thank you to everyone who has donated to the replacement of our Boilers/Chiller. We still have a ways to 

go! The Eatonia Community Services Cooperative is also fundraising for us, so consider donating your 

screenings to them. If you would like to make a donation, there are options available:     

 CROP DRIVE:  When hauling your crop to the terminal, please consider donating 50 bushels, 100 

bushels or more of cereals, pulses, canola or any other. Your terminal manager can provide more 

details on how to make a donation this way. 

 CHARITABLE DONATION OF SECURITIES: When you donate a publicly listed security with 

accrued capital gains, you benefit from the elimination of the capital gain plus the donation tax 

credit. The combined tax saving can be quite significant.  Contact Cora Knuttila at 306-967-2447 for 

more information. 

 MONETARY DONATIONS: Can be made in a variety of ways. If you wish to make a donation, 

please detach the form at the bottom of the page, drop off or mail to: 

     Eatonia Oasis Living 

    205 2nd Avenue West, Box 217 

    Eatonia, SK    S0L 0Y0 

___________________________________________________ 
 

NAME: ________________________________________ PHONE #: ______________________________ 

 

ADDRESS:____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

TOWN/CITY: ____________________________   POSTAL CODE: ______________________________ 

Donation receipts will be issued; all donations are tax deductible.  Charitable # 86907 4492 RR0001 

Tax receipt issued to ______________________________ 

                        (If different from above) 

Option A: One Time Donation 

 I would like to make a $_________ Cash or Cheque (please circle) contribution to EOL.   

Please make cheques payable to Eatonia Oasis Living Inc.   

Option B: Split Donation (some now and some later) 

 I would like to make a $_________ contribution to EOL now and pledge $_________ to  be paid 

_____________________ (date/year).Please make cheques payable to Eatonia Oasis Living Inc.   

Option C: Pre Authorized Debit (directly from your account) 

     I have included a cheque marked “VOID” to show you the account to be used.   

     I authorize EOL to deduct my monthly donation of $_________ beginning in: ________________  

 (month/year) on the 1st           15th               Other_____ 

 Please complete the Pre-Authorized Debit (PAD) Agreement available at EOL.  
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The Eatonia Bullarama Committee would 
like to take this opportunity to thank the 
community, the volunteers, and all of our 
generous sponsors for making our Bullarama 
event a tremendous success once again last 
year. Thanks to you, we had our best year 
ever in 2014, and were able to donate over 
$20,000 back to the community. The funds 
were donated to the following local causes: 
 

Eatonia Arena - $3000 
Eatonia Campground Committee - $2000 
Swimming Pool - $2000  
Eatonia Park Committee - $1500  
Spartan Athletics -$1200  
Dam Project - $1000 
KidSport - $650 
SWAT - $500  
Band Parents Association - $500  
Fire Department - $500  
Prairie Oasis Fitness Centre - $500  
Huskies Sr. Hockey Team - $500  
Wheatland Library (Eatonia) - $500.00  
Heritage Committee - $500.00  
Santa’s Hut - $300  
Eaton School Cooking Class - $300 
 

The Eatonia Bullarama Committee is always 
looking for community groups and individuals 
to assist us before, during, and after the 
event each year. If you or your community 
group, is able to help us out in anyway, 
please contact David or Sarah Becker  
At 306-460-9914 or 306-460-7872. 
 

We look forward to seeing you all at 
our 12th Annual Bullarama on 
Thursday, August 6th, 2015! 

 

 
100 1st Ave W Leader, SK 

Opening mid-January 2015 
Monday to Friday 8:30-5:30 

Saturday 10:00 – 3:00 
Excluding Holidays 

 

(306) 628-4000 
Toll Free 844-494-0004 

Delivery to Eatonia 
Leah Butt & Alison Deux, pharmacists/owners 

 

I would like to thank everyone 
who made my birthday so 
special with cards, gifts, and 
your presence at my party. 
Thanks to Duane, Connie and 
Tyson for going the extra mile. 

Thank-you 

Lorna Cridland 

 

PLAYFUL LEARNING FAMILY 
CHILDCARE HOME 

NOW OPEN 
For more information or to 
reserve a space please call  

Deb @ 306.967.7777 
Professional and Loving  

Care For Your Child
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EATONIA, SK 

 
HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 
8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 

8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 
217 Railway Ave East     

Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 
GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 
Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 

212 Main Street        

Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

 

 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 

 

 
 

Thank you to everyone who supported me 
by buying tickets for the Sandhills Rodeo 
Queen contest.  I appreciate everyone's 
generosity and support.  I am honoured to 
represent Eatonia and the Sandhills roping 
club as queen for the 2015 year.   

Sincerely, Toni Theaker  
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